MINUTES OF JUNE 19, 2001 TOWNSHIP BOARD MEETING

TOWNSHIP HALL, EASTPORT, 7:30 P.M.

Present:  Schultz, Leech, Schmidt, Parker, Stillings                          Audience: 21

Absent:  None

1. The pledge to the flag was given and the meeting was convened at 7:30p.m.
2. Approval of Minutes: A.  5/15/01 minutes were approved with #11 last word changed from schedule to policy and #18 changed to read “The board agreed to recommend to the Road Commission that the request to grind the tree stumps be approved.”  B. 5/31/01 minutes approved.  The minutes are filed for audit.

3. Expenditures were approved as submitted.  Motion by Schultz, seconded and passed unanimously to approve payment of invoices received after the check list was prepared from Blackmore Cleaning Service $325, Charter Communications $9.90, MTA Summer Legislation Forum fee $100.

4. Reports were accepted from the EMS Director, Fire Chief, Treasurer, Zoning Administrator and E911 Central Dispatch.

5. Public Comment: Schmidt talked about some meeting objectives.  Schultz thanked Chuck and Doris Leech for the planting of hall flower boxes.  Schmidt mentioned the installation of fiber optic cable being run in the township will complete a hook-up to Traverse City which should improve reception in the next 2 or 3 weeks but our channel line-up will not be the same as Traverse City for another year and a half.

6. Announcements/Correspondence: None

7. Letter of 6/7/2001 from Connie Dawson: Motion by Schmidt, seconded and passed unanimously to not sell any portion of the Day Park property to the party referred to in the letter.  Schmidt will respond to her letter accordingly.

8. Hall Rental Policy Discussion: The following changes were discussed and agreed to in order to conform to MTA’s legal opinion; UTLA no change as free use is part of the agreement when the hall was deeded to the township, AA currently gives a donation and will be changed to the resident rate,  Three Lakes Association and Torch Lake Protection Alliance currently not charged and will be changed to normal rate, Commission on Aging being a unit of government could be a contract at no charge if senior lunches are resumed, refundable damage fee will be eliminated, use of the hall Monday through Friday from 9a.m. to 5p.m. will be limited to one time bookings with the exception of current commitments.  Schmidt will draw up a new rental policy document for board approval.

9. Hall Rental Fee –Velding letter of 6/12/2001: Fee will be $15 per meeting.

10. Wilkinson Homestead Historical Society Hall Rental Fee: Will be charged the rental fee until a contract that includes use of the hall goes into effect.   (Item #16 was moved forward at this time.)

16. Velding Resolution: Sharon and Mike Velding were presented a Resolution of Appreciation for the more than 15 years they have been the Township Hall Rental Managers and their many years of community service in the Fire Department and Ambulance.

11. Opening of Sealed Bids for EMS Addition: One bid was received although additional sets of plans had been given out.  Schmidt requested additional 2 weeks for bids to be received as the ad was delayed a week in getting in the paper.  Discussion.  Motion by Parker, seconded, and passed unanimously to delay the opening of the bid received and extend the bid period another two weeks.

12. ZBA Request for a Recording Secretary: Discussion.  Martel stated their need is for a person to compile a detailed summary of discussion and action from notes and the meeting tape to give to the ZBA secretary for reference in preparing the meeting minutes.  The board concurred with the request.  Anyone interested in being a candidate should contact Alan Martel, ZBA Chairman.
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13. Edenshores Access-Mallory, Cunningham & Lapka letter dated 5/4/01: Discussion.  The township attorney will be requested to respond to the letter citing the discrepancies in their letter and township responsibility in safeguarding public land.  The stairs are to be inspected for safety.

14. 3rd Street Access: Fitzsimmons’ letter of June 19 and Hochs’ letter of June 8 were read, both opposing planting of trees in the access right of way.  Discussion.   The board has not and does not plan to recommend any new plantings in the right of way.  

15. Creswell Road End Update: (In view of a possible conflict of interest, Leech stated that comments had been made to her that Stillings had contributed personally or through the Golden Beach Association to assist Mr. Welch with his legal fees.  Stillings stated the allegations are incorrect.   In further comment, he stated he does not feel he has a conflict of interest.)  The Road Commission has been asked to make a boundary line determination and has tabled their decision until next month.  The Road Commission has asked whether the Township will assist in cost sharing of a possible defense of a 66’ road width determination and also whether the Township is still willing to take over the road end after this issue is resolved.  Discussion.  Motion by Schmidt, seconded and passed 4-1 the Township will assist the Road Commission in the cost sharing of defense of a road width determination at the end of Creswell Road.  Motion by Parker, seconded and passed unanimously that the Township will take over the Creswell Road end after the road width has been resolved.

17. General Fund Budget Amendment: Tabled.

18. Township Board Concerns: Ambulance web site was discussed and will be removed.  Motion by Schmidt, seconded and passed unanimously to hire Donald Leys as Hall Rental Manager with salary to be determined at the next regular meeting.  Public Comments: A. Martel commented on the good response when he recently had occasion to call the Sheriff Dept.  Knoechel asked for an update on the road paving projects.

There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 10:20p.m.  These minutes are subject to approval at the next regular board meeting.

Doris Leech

Township Clerk

